EDENHAM PARISH COUNCIL

Minutes for the Edenham Parish Council Meeting held in Edenham Village Hall - Tuesday May 9th 2000 at 7.30pm.

Present:

Mrs S Woolley

Mr D Bee (Chairman)

Mr T Martin

Mr M Peck



Mr L Clayton(Secretary)









Apologies:



Mrs J Joyce

Mr D Johnson

Mrs I Gregory



Election of Officers for the Year 2000-2001 

Officers were elected as follows.

Chairman:

Councillor D Bee

Proposed by Councillor Martin
Seconded by Councillor Peck

Vice Chairman/ Treasurer

Councillor S Woolley

Proposed by Councillor Peck

Seconded by Councillor Martin.

Previous Minutes

Read and signed by the chairman.

Matters arising: 

1.
Millennium Projects.


a.
Heraldic Signs.
The secretary reported that he had contacted Mr Felstead, on behalf of the Council, requesting a forecast delivery date and cost estimate for the heraldic signs. Mr Felstead is yet to provide this information but stated that the signs will not be ready before the Millennium Celebrations on 27th May 00. An update will be requested in time for the next meeting. 









Action:   Secretary

b.
Millennium Celebrations.
The Chairman reported that ‘Moonshine’ of Bourne could not provide the Bar due to other commitments, however the Griffin Inn of Irnham has agreed to provide the service instead. Councillor Woolley and Councillor Martin agreed to arrange for tablecloths and napkins to be provided for the evening. All Councillors are to meet at the Village Hall at 4:00pm to prepare for the evening. Notices had been delivered to all parishioners and a good turnout is hoped for. 









Action:   All Councillors.

c.
Mrs V Middleton.
The chairman proposed that to commemorate Mrs V Middleton’s retirement as Parish Clerk after 28 years service she is presented with a crystal Rose Bowl, engraved with details of her service etc, from the current serving Councillors. The meeting agreed to this and also proposed that the Parish Council should present her with a bouquet of flowers (to the value of £20:00p). The Chairman is to arrange for the purchase of the Rose Bowl and Councillor Woolley is to arrange the flowers.  









Action:   Chairman & Councillor Woolley

2.
Village Playing Field.

Councillor Martin reported that work on the Village Playing Field had been completed but it that it could not be for used until the grass had become established. He asked all present to aid in the promotion of this facility to all local sporting clubs, letting it be known that the field would be available for hire in the near future. 










Action:   All Councillors

3.
Parish Precept.
The Parish Precept has been received and paid into the bank.

4.
Highway Matters.  The secretary read out a reply from the Highways Department to the Parish’s letter expressing concern over the highway matters raised at the last meeting. The meeting agreed that the answers gave no hope for a solution in the near future. It was proposed that a letter be written to Lincolnshire Police highlighting the Parish’s concern over the accidents occurring on the A151 between Edenham and Grimsthorpe and requesting assistance with the matter in response to the current ‘Staying Alive’ Campaign










Action:   Secretary

5.
Long Term Forestry Plan Meeting
The Chairman reported that the meeting held at Grimsthorpe Estate Offices had been informative and that the proposals of the Forestry Commission would have little impact on the local countryside. Details were given on plans for natural re-generation of woodlands and small-scale plantings.

6.
Financial Matters:

a. The Parish Council accounts were adopted.

b. The new officers of the Council completed a Lloyds TSB Bank change of detail proforma. The secretary is to return this to the bank as soon as possible.

c. The Accounts are to be handed in the Auditors on 15th May 2000.

d. Cheques were signed for the  following:

Cornhill Insurance – Policy renewal 


£144 –24p

Lincs Association Local Councils  - Subscription
£53 – 99p










Action:   Secretary

7.
Neighbourhood Watch Co-ordinator – Scottlethorpe.
The meeting agreed that the Neighbourhood Watch Scheme was important and a Co-ordinator for the Parish to replace Mr Harry Lyall (recently deceased) should be found as soon as possible. The secretary was requested to notify the Parish of the vacancy via the Parish Magazine. 










Action:   Secretary

8.
Planning Application – Grimsthorpe Castle.
A planning application for alterations to the West Tower Roof of Grimsthorpe Castle (replacement of roof tiles with lead cladding) was studied. No comments were raised and the secretary is to reply to that effect.










Action:   Secretary

9.
Correspondence.
Various information booklets and surveys from SKDC were read and discussed. The secretary is to reply where necessary.










Action:   Secretary

10.
Parish Clerk.
The secretary requested that as he is granted funds (£25:00p) from the Parish Council to attend a one day course for newly appointed Parish Clerks, organised by The Lincolnshire Association of Local Councils. The meeting agreed that this was a good idea and a cheque to the value of £25:00p was signed.










Action:   Secretary

11.
Other Business:

a.
Complaints had been received from Parishioners about the fouling of local footpaths by horses, especially along the side of the A151 between Edenham and Grimsthorpe. It was agreed that a notice be placed in the Parish Magazine kindly asking horse owners to make the effort to clear public footpaths were necessary.









Action:    Secretary

b.
Councillor Martin raised the topic of motorcyclists using the A151 through the Parish as an unofficial racetrack once again that the fine summer weather is here. Although most strictly observed the speed limits within the villages once on the open road there seemed to be a disregard for the statutory 60mph limit for an A class road. All agreed that there was not only concern for the safety of other road users but that the noise of numerous motorcycles passing though the Parish especially at weekends was annoying and should be curbed. It was agreed to include this concern in the letter to the Lincolnshire Police reference road safety in the Parish

Action Secretary

12.
Next Meeting.

The next meeting of the Edenham Parish Council will be held in Edenham Village Hall on Tuesday 11th July 2000 at 7.30pm.  

With there being no further business the Chairman closed the meeting at 9.50pm.
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